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The Chesapeake Bay Interagency Planning Committee (CBIPC)
was established at the request of the Governor in 1969 with the ex-
pressed purpose of responding to the Statewide concern for the future
of Maryland’s greatest natural resource—the Chesapeake Bay. The
Committee was created specifically to address the public concern for
the immense economic, environmental, and social values inherent in
the Bay coastal zone system as well as to improve the coordination
between State agencies with responsibilities for Bay planning. In
1970 CBIPC enlisted the services of the planning consultant firm of
Wallace, McHarg, Roberts and Todd to study the Maryland portion
of the Chesapeake Bay and prepare a comprehensive inventory of the
present and anticipated problems of the Bay coastal zone system. The
investigation also included recommended goals, policies, and manage-
ment institutions which would most effectively respond to Bay
problems.

After nearly two years of effort, the consultant sent forth the docu-
ment entitled, “Maryland Chesapeake Bay Study,” a 408 page tech-
nical summary of the ten task reports comprising the investigation.
In July, 1972, the Department of State Planning with the assistance
of the consultant firm of Urban Research and Development Corpora-
tion condensed the “Maryland Chesapeake Bay Study” into an abbre-
viated summary entitled “Integrity of the Chesapeake Bay.”
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The Maryland Commission on the Capital City, created by Chapter
202, Acts of 1965, consists of seven ex officio and four appointed
members, the latter of whom serve for four-year terms, two terms
expiring every two years. No member can serve more than two con-
secutive four-year terms. The ex officio members are the President of
the Senate, the Speaker of the House of Delegates, the Secretary of
State Planning, the State Senators for Anne Arundel County, the
Mayor of the City of Annapolis, the County Executive of Anne
Arundel County, and the Superintendent of the United States Naval
Academy. The Governor designates the chairman from among the
appointed members.

The Commission, which is purely advisory, is to examine means of
preserving the colonial and historic features of Annapolis. At the
same time, it is to plan for the city’s orderly growth and development.
The Commission may also make specific recommendations on land-
mark resources, the needs for governmental activities and community
resources and facilities, the city’s physical development, and any other
community needs (Code 1957, 1971 Repl. Vol., Art. 41, sec. 360).



